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Note from the Headteacher 
 
The Christmas holiday seems a very distant memory, but I hope that you all had 
a good, restful break. Finishing on 14 December was unusually early and the 
pattern for next academic year is far more what we are used to with the last day 
being Thursday 19 December - the full list of dates for this and next year are on 
the school website, https://www.johncolet.co.uk/whats-on/term-dates/ 
 
Well done to Year 13 students for completing their mock exams - some of them 
were even in on 2 January with staff to make a start on Art exams. The deadline 
for university applications has now passed and many Year 13s will be receiving 
offers in the coming weeks. I'm sure they will listen carefully to the advice from 
staff about making firm and insurance acceptance which are sensible and in line 
with prediction grades. More than 100 students have now submitted applications 
to join the sixth form next year and Year 11, having received their mock results 
recently, will know exactly what they need to do in order to progress to their next 
step of education. 
 
There are parent consultation evenings for all year groups this term. Parents are 
notified weeks ahead to start making appointments, but if you wish to ensure the 
date is in your diary please consult the school website, https://
www.johncolet.co.uk/whats-on/. I, or a member of the school's Senior Leadership 
Team, are on hand for the evenings so if you wish to discuss any issues over 
and above subject feedback from teachers please either approach me directly or 
put your comments on the parent survey forms. More than 100 surveys were 
returned on the recent Year 8 evening and the 90% or better agree statements 
are shown below: 
 

 
 

2018-19 Year 8 17.01.19 Agree 

My child is well looked after at JCS 99% 

My child is happy at JCS 98% 

My child feels safe at JCS 98% 

My child is taught well at JCS 97% 

I receive valuable information from JCS about my child’s pro-
gress 

94% 

My child makes good progress at JCS 93% 

JCS is well led and managed 92% 

Dates for Diary 

Year 8 Options Evening: 

7.02.19 

Finish for half term: 15.02.19 

Half Term: 18.02 .19- 

22.02.19 

Year 12/13 Parents Evening: 

28.02.19 

PTA Race Night: 

1.03.19 

https://www.johncolet.co.uk/whats-on/term-dates/
https://www.johncolet.co.uk/whats-on/
https://www.johncolet.co.uk/whats-on/
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There was a similarly positive picture from the 82 surveys returned by parents of Year 10 students  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
At the assemblies in the first full week of term I encouraged students to resolve to address any short-
falls they had when considering the description of successful students: 
 
Successful students: 

Love the challenge of learning 
Are resilient to failure.  
Are curious and interested learners. 
Are eager to know how to improve their learning. 
Take opportunities to use feedback to improve. 

 
Other resolutions could be to participate in even more extra-curricular activities including sport and 
house competitions. The last week of term saw the first House Talent Competition and this term we 
have the House Sports, House Quiz and also House Drama as opportunities for students across the 
age range to work together in competitions. Going the extra mile in taking part in the wide range of 
activities on offer provides excellent character building for our students. I look forward to successful 
events this term. 

2018-19 Year 10 10.01.19 Agree 

My child is happy at JCS 99% 

My child is well looked after at JCS 99% 

My child feels safe at JCS 96% 

JCS is well led and managed 96% 

My child makes good progress at JCS 95% 

My child is taught well at JCS 95% 

My child receives appropriate homework for their age 91% 
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Science 
Is it making complete sense or  do you need some help? 

 

Biology and Chemistry A level, GCSE Science and all exams - getting ready?  Want to improve your 

grades?  Are there topics you find really difficult?  

I can help you! 

 Experienced and fully qualified former Colet teacher 

 Friendly, effective and based in Wendover 

 

Call or text Mrs Smith on 07503 646 507  

or email: sandymail7@talktalk.net 

POLITE REMINDER 

 

Please be reminded that students should be in school by 8:25 am, 
with registration taking place at 8.30 am each morning. 

Please also be reminded that if a student is off sick from school, 
the school needs to be notified each morning by 8:30 am by tele-
phone or email.  

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Attendance Officer 

 

 

 

Don’t forget to bring your water bottle to school EVERYDAY!!! 

Keeping hydrated increases focus, energy and relieves fatigue. It boosts your immune sys-
tem and prevents headaches. 

Make sure you refill your bottle before school, during break time and at lunchtime.  

Thank you - Matron 

mailto:sandymail7@talktalk.net
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TERM DATES 2019-20  

 
  

Staff Training Days  

Monday 2 September 2019  

Tuesday 3 September 2019  

Friday 4 October 2019  

Monday 6 January 2020  

Tuesday 5 May 2020  

  

Bank Holidays in Term Time  

Monday 4 May 2020  

  

   

AUTUMN TERM  

First Day of Term 
Wednesday 4 September - Transition Day for Years 7 and 12 
Thursday 6 September - Term starts for Years 8-11 and 13 

Half Term Monday 28 October - Friday 1 November 

Last Day of Term Thursday 19 December 

  

SPRING TERM  

First Day of Term Tuesday 7 January 

Half Term Monday 17 February - Friday 21 February 

Last Day of Term Friday 3 April 

  

SUMMER TERM  

First Day of Term Monday 20 April 

Half Term Monday 25 May - Friday 29 May 

Last Day of Term Friday 17 July 
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Year 7/8 boys Dodgeball tournament - saw us winning every match and are now through to county 
finals.  Well done to Woody, Jacob, Lewis, Daniel, Leonardo, Jackson and Jamie. 
 
Excellent work boys. 
 
 
 

 
Year 7/8 girls dodgeball team are through to county finals with a very successful dodgeball tourna-
ment. You really showed John Colet values throughout the tournament . Well done to Niamh, Sunny, 
Lola, Charlie, Millie and Freya. 
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The Mayor’s Challenge 
 
Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
As many of you will be aware, last term John Colet took part in a local event to raise money for Car-
ers Bucks. This event helped to raise an exceptional amount of money for charity whilst helping to 
keep participants as active as possible.  
 
Over Christmas the event has been Shortlisted for a National running award! The event organisers 
have asked if we could possibly support them by voting for “The Mayors Challenge”. Some of you 
may be aware that the organiser of this event is in fact an ex-student of John Colet School, Conor 
Richardson. To vote, all that is required is an email address and a couple of minutes of your time. 
This would be highly appreciated by Conor and his team if you could vote, as after all, every vote 
counts! 
 
To vote please go to: 
 
https://therunningawards.com 
 
You will be able to find “The Mayors Challenge” under Running Events and then Virtual Events. But 
we’d once again like to thank all those who took part and the best of luck to the team behind “The 
Mayors Challenge” 
 

Rewards & Consequences System 
 
The new rewards and consequences system introduced in September has been well received. Last 
term 50,756 recognition points were awarded compared to 9,122 consequences, a ratio of 5.6:1. As 
part of our efforts to create a rewards culture the aim is to have an overall ratio of 4:1 by the end of 
the academic year. 
 
Each recognition point awarded to a student results in an email sent immediately to both student and 
parent. There is a one working day delay in sending out a consequence so that it can be checked pri-
or to sending.  
 
It is not possible for the subject or bespoke detail about why a recognition or consequence has been 
awarded to be included on the message home. However the member of staff awarding does appear. 
Please speak to your child or contact the member of staff directly if you require more detail.  
 
Thank you for continuing to work with us and to reinforce the expectation that we expect students at 
John Colet to be Ready Respectful and Responsible.  
 
S Gould Assistant Headteacher.  

https://therunningawards.com/


Girls Active to Begin After February Half Term 

 

We are very excited to announce that the girls active programme will be starting after February half term. Below is a list 
of the activities that will be on offer to all our female students. The aim of the programme is to provide our students 
with a positive and enjoyable experience of physical activity. We have therefore designed a programme which includes 
alternative activities. The GLAM (girls leadership and marketing) squad will be advertising the programme within the 
school over the next few weeks. 
 

Miss Tallyn- PE Teacher 

Date Activity What is it? Location Time Info 

Wed 27 

Feb 
Alternative 

Dodgeball 
Alternative Dodgeball is fun variations of 

dodgeball which will be played with music. 
Old Gym 3.00-

4.15 
Just come 

along 

Mon 4 

March 
Basketball 

and Boxercise 
-Fun non competitive basketball supported by 

music. 
-Boxing to music with a fully qualified instruc-

tor. 

Sir 

Thomas 

Freman-

tle 
School 

3.00-

5.30 
Limited 

numbers 

Wed 6 

March 
Clubbercise Clubbercise is a growing dance fitness craze, that 

“feels more like a night out than a work-out.” It 

takes place in a darkened room with disco lights 

and glow-sticks, set to club classic tracks 

Sports 

Hall 
3.00-

4.15 
Limited 

numbers  

Wed 13 

March 
Street Dance Street dance is a dance style that evolved out-

side dance studios in any available open space 

such as streets, dance parties, block parties, 

parks, school yards, raves, and nightclubs. A 

street dance is a vernacular dance in an urban 

context. This will be taught by a qualified 

teacher. 

Old Gym 3.00-

4.15 
Just come 

along 

Wed 20 

March 
Cheerleading Cheerleading is a mixture of dance, stunts, 

jumps, tumbling. This will be supported by mu-

sic and a qualified instructor. 

Old Gym 3.00-

4.15 
Just come 

along 

Wed27 

March 
Boogie 

Bounce 
Boogie Bounce is a complete exercise pro-

gramme on mini trampoline, choreographed to 

an eclectic mix of tracks from across the Dec-

ades. Boogie Bounce delivers a full body cardio 

workout that is suitable for everyone, all ages, 

shapes and sizes. 

Bounce 

Pitstone-

Meet in 

old Gym 

3.00-

5.30 
Limited 

numbers 

Wed 3 

April 
Cardio Tennis Cardio Tennis is a fun, sociable group fitness 

class set on a tennis court for all ages and abili-

ties. Supported by music and qualified instruc-

tors, you'll get to hit lots of tennis balls during 

your class and have a great cardio workout at 

the same time. 

Sports 

Hall 
3.00-

4.15 
Just come 

along 



JCS Netball Trip  
 
On Saturday 19 January, a group of 49 students from the netball teams across the year groups jour-
neyed to London to watch two of the matches in the Netball Vitality Quad Series at the Copper Box 
Arena.  
 
The first tense match was a faceoff between Australia and New Zealand; for the first 2 quarters Aus-
tralia led with New Zealand closing the gap in the third. This led to a final quarter with the winner un-
certain- but Australia got ahead and won the match 52-50. Then the final match between England 
and South Africa commenced after the national anthems. The first quarter ended in a draw with both 
sides looking strong going into the second, where England pulled ahead and retained a 1-point lead 
after the third quarter. In an intense final quarter, the lead switched multiple times with South Africa 
pulling ahead with a two-point lead in the last minute- meaning England unfortunately lost. 
 
 It was an amazing day with some incredible netball and was an unforgettable chance to watch net-
ball at the highest level. Thank you to the teachers who took us: Miss Tallyn, Mr Atkinson, Mr Rolfe. 
and Mrs Burge. 
 
By Katie A 9G 

 

 

Cheerleading Up-date 
 
Our very own Wendover Wolves Cheerleading squad are busy working hard in preparation for their first ever 
competition at the Olympic Park in London in February. 
 
Miss Tallyn-PE Teacher  
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Students Selected as 
 Duke of Edinburgh Ambassadors 

 
As you will be aware we have recently launched the Duke of Edinburgh Award Scheme here at John 
Colet School. In order to support the delivery of this programme we have selected two students to 
become our DofE ambassadors. These students will be attending the official DofE ambassador 
training in a couple of weeks. The two students who have been selected are Lola Sainsbury and 
Eden Williams. These students have been selected due to their excellent commitment to the award 
scheme and their attitude to learning within school. Lola and Eden are very excited to be a part of 
the new launch at John Colet School and feel that their recent experiences of completing their award 
will be very beneficial in supporting our students in completing their Bronze awards.  
 
Miss Tallyn- PE teacher/DofE Manager  
 

John Colet Students provide 1,650 hours of volunteering in our local community 
 
John Colet DofE students have been working extremely hard to complete their volunteering section 
of their bronze DofE. Each student is required to complete 30 hours volunteering in our local com-
munity. It has been overwhelming to see how many different organisations that the students have 
been supporting. Some examples are mentoring primary school pupils in english and maths, assist-
ing at the local park run, coaching young children in a variety of different sports such as football, 
dance, netball, tag rugby, tennis and cross country. Helping at the scout association, working in local 
charity shops and assisting within drama and performing art schools. It is really pleasing to see the 
positive impact that the DofE can have on both our students and the local community.  
 
Miss Tallyn- PE teacher/DofE Manager 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pleas for unwanted Garden Tools 

We are in the process of rejuvenating the science garden as part of an ongoing project. 

The school would be very grateful for any donations of unwanted garden tools to help with this pro-
ject. 

Please contact the School Office. 

Many thanks - Siobhan Wheals, Head Girl 

 



 

 

 

 

 

The Scholars Programme  

My day at Oxford University by Christian O’Mahony 

 
Image taken by Christian O’Mahony Images are subject to copyright 
 
 
Introduction 
 
Way back in November the 12 successful Year 10 Scholars started their course. This is the story of 
their visit to Wadham College, University of Oxford. 
It was about 8:30 am when I and 11 scholars set off to the highly prestigious Oxford University. It was 
a fairly quick journey and we got to the university by 10:00 am. When we got there we were greeted 
and taken to the left wing college of Wadham College, through the beautiful grounds; I and the other 
scholars were very excited to see what the day had in store for us. When we got in the College we 
were greeted with refreshments and then went to a lecture theatre which was fairly small. Slowly oth-
er schools started to fill up the lecture theatre and finally we started the day. The first hour or so was 
an introduction to the programme and after that John Colet students went to meet our PHD tutor Dr. 
Morgan Davies. Our course is in Ethnomusicology which is something I’m already interested in but I 
was really excited to start. The first 15 minutes was spent enabling Morgan to get to know us and 
asking questions about what music we all listened to - there was a big difference with one student 
choosing heavy metal and my choice of EDM. After that we held a debate about why a traditional 
tribe may not want to publish their music and it was very interesting to hear everybody’s views. 
 
After that we attended the lunch hall and then went for a tour of the College. We got to experience the 
library, accommodation and visit all 4 corners of the college. Next, we attended a one hour session on 
essential interview skills which was very interesting and I felt I gained some knowledge which ranged 
from how to use the correct body language to what sort of vocabulary to use in an interview.  Our final 
session was a reminder about the aims of the Programme and how we have been specially chosen 
due to the potential we have shown in school. 
 
By Christian O’Mahony 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Current Scholars:  
 

Waqas Ahmed  

Lotteke Barnes  

Em Burr  

Emily Cuthbertson  

Thomas Gee  

Jasmine Harris  

Roman Mackay-Kelly  

Frankie McDermott  

Christian O’Mahony  

Tom Shakespeare  

Amie Woodbridge  

 

Scholars Update 
It gives me great pleasure to share with you some of the feedback about our students from Morgan 
Davis, PhD. He has commented that their work has been “of a very high calibre” and that “they are 
engaged, inquisitive and a delight to work with”. He is currently marking their 1,500 word final as-
signment! Their graduation will take place on Saturday 9th February at King's College, London - trip 
report to follow.  COMING SOON...YEAR 8 SCHOLARS LAUNCH! 

 

 

 

 

 

In Case of Snow 

The Met Office is currently forecasting heavy snow for overnight on Tuesday and into Wednesday 
morning of this week. Naturally we will do all that we can to keep the school open, but should a de-
cision be taken to close the school I would like to remind you of how the notification system oper-
ates in this area. Bucks County Council maintains a website for these circumstances, https://
closures.buckscc.gov.uk/ and any decision will be posted on the school website al-
so, www.johncolet.co.uk/.  

https://closures.buckscc.gov.uk/
https://closures.buckscc.gov.uk/
http://www.johncolet.co.uk/


Useful Revision and Homework Platform 
 
All students and teachers now have free access to Seneca - a revision and homework platform making 
studying more fun. Seneca is an interactive way to learn official course content. Their web app covers 
150+ exam board specific courses, at GCSE and A Level, condensing what students need to know for 
their exams. The software is able to identify gaps in learning.  
 
For instance, when you get a question wrong, the platform will repeat the topic in different formats and 
their smart algorithm has proven to make students remember topics 2x faster. Seneca is totally free for 
students, teacher and parents. You can sign up via senecalearning.com.    
 
Mrs D. Fanchi 
Assistant Headteacher - Head of Sixth Form 
 

Food bank donations: 

 
On Monday 4 February until Friday the 9 February, 10C 
are making a food bank donation as part of our mad week. 
Just after Christmas in the cold weather, many families 
struggle to put food on the table. To help stop this in our 
area, as a form we have decided to try to donate food, toi-
letries and money to the Aylesbury Food Bank to try 
to support our community. We hope that by doing this we 
can make a positive impact in our local area. 
 
 
If you or your child could bring in any donation of money, food or toiletries that would be 
greatly appreciated. We will be situated inside IT1 so your child can drop off their donations 
there. Parents can drop off any donations in the reception between 8:00 am and 8:45 am. 
Anybody who donates will be given a raffle ticket and entered into a draw to show our grati-
tude. The prize for the raffle draw will be some sweets. 
 
 
Things the food bank are low on at the moment are: 
 

 TINNED MEAT 

 INSTANT COFFEE 

 INSTANT MASH POTATO 

 POWDERED (DRIED) MILK 

 JAM 

 CHOCOLATE 

 TOOTHPASTE 

 TOOTHBRUSHES 

 SHOWER GEL 
 

If you could provide us with any of these items it would be a massive help.  

http://j66y81nz.r.eu-west-1.awstrack.me/L0/http:%2F%2Fsenecalearning.com/1/010201678cc564e4-25508e19-207a-4086-875f-028d0cdf40aa-000000/cx6dx9BNGjJv_-xI084j1hIYO10=87


 
7J on MAD week raised £68.93 for the Macmillan Trust by selling cakes. Excellent team work from 
Jaydon, Maddy and Jamie. 
 
Miss Horwood, Form Tutor 
 
 

U13 Boys Handball 
 
U13 Boys Handball Team came third at county finals. After a hard fought tournament they were vic-
torious in coming bronze medalists. Their determination and commitment were something you can’t 
always teach.  
 
Excellent work boys.  
 
It was noted how much improvement we had made from the local competition. 
 
Ollie  
Ollie  
Will  
Eli 
Harry  
Giacomo 
Cai  
George  
Max  

U15 Boys Handball 

The U15 boys came third at county finals. They played fantastically well.  

Well done to Dylan, Pip, Will, Max, Curtis, Will and Rio 



News from Sixth Form 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
It is excellent to have received such a high volume of application forms to join Sixth Form from our 
Year 11 students; well done to them.  If you have applied you will shortly be receiving  a confirmation 
letter and notification of an interview with a member of the Senior Leadership Team.  Do come and 
talk to Mrs Fanchi (Head of Sixth Form) or Mrs Sinacore if you have any questions about your appli-
cations or the Sixth Form more generally.  It is recommended for students or parents to follow 
@JCSSixthForm on Twitter to get an insight into the lively programme of events offered to our stu-
dents and to see what awaits you next year.  We certainly look forward to welcoming many of you to 
join our supportive and friendly Sixth Form!   
 
Mrs D. Fanchi 
Assistant Headteacher - Head of Sixth Form 

SUPPORT 4 PARENTS 

Have you ever thought… 

If only I knew then what I know now..? 

Now you can help in a really practical way. 

We’re looking for volunteers to work in a structured way with families in your ar-
ea who are struggling to parent children under 8. 

If you are interested in working with families and have experience in looking af-
ter children, you can make a difference. 

If you can spare about 3 hours a week, we’ll train you in how to pass on your 
precious skills and knowledge and we’ll support you in doing a really worth-
while job. 

Want to know more? 

Telephone Barnardo’s Support 4 Parents 

For an informal chat on 07715 428 690 

Or email: support4parents@barnardos.org.uk 

 

mailto:support4parents@barnardos.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

Reg. Charity 1180583 

 

Happy New Year from the John Colet PTA! 

 

Landscaping update: 

The final part of the landscaping has now been completed and the order will be placed shortly for the 
tables and bench seating that will be positioned in this area.  This is in addition to the sleepers that 
will be available to sit on.  There will be some additional planting done in the early spring and we look 
forward to seeing the children using this area once this has been finished. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our next project! 

We will be fundraising to develop the MUGA (Multi Use Games Area) and are currently working with 
Mr Harty to confirm the plans.  We are incredibly excited about this next project as it will have a huge 
benefit to all the children who attend John Colet. 

 

Fundraising update: 

Our final event of 2018 was a second mufti day that was held on the last day of term.  This mufti 
raised a fantastic £814 and half of this, £407, has been donated to the Save The Children Christmas 
Jumper Day campaign, on behalf of the John Colet students.  Many thanks to everyone for taking 
part. 

 

Dates for your diary 

Race Night – Friday 1st March – tickets will be on sale online from Friday 1st February  

Mufti Day – Friday 5th April – this will be our final mufti day for this school year 

Wendover 5/10km Run – Sunday 9th June – online entry opens on Saturday 2nd March 

Thank you to all our supporters who have signed up to the Vale Lottery – we regularly see 
John Colet PTA mentioned in the winning list! 

If you’d like a chance to win £25,000 then please visit www.valelottery.co.uk/support/john-colet-pta  

Thank you for your continued support, we really do appreciate it. 

http://www.valelottery.co.uk/support/john-colet-pta




Are You Interested in The Future of Halton? 

As many of you will be well aware, after over 100 years, the RAF will be leaving Halton.  It is anticipat-
ed that the move will begin after 2022 and may be in stages and therefore last for some years.  This 
large site stretches over 800 acres. 

Naturally any such news causes alarm as it means change. 

A team of local residents has come together to form The Halton Development Community Interest 
Company (HDCIC).  We are approaching the change as an opportunity and our aim is to have a sig-
nificant voice and involvement in Halton’s future.  We are open minded and open armed to all who 
wish to get involved.  We aim to attract all the communities within and surrounding Halton, resulting in 
an outcome that is truly reflective of local needs and ideas. 

Our vision is to create a vibrant community that benefits from high quality, wide ranging sports facili-
ties, makes the most of the beautiful surroundings, draws major creative, engineering and educational 
companies and establishments to the area.  We are targeting film studios, driverless technology and 
engineering companies and universities to name a few. What better than to drive the local economy 
and provide fantastic career opportunities for local people who can live here too? 

Which brings us to housing.  We are all aware of the national housing shortage and are concerned for 
the future house ownership prospects of our children.  We accept the need for new homes but believe 
these can be designed and built using different models to the vast estates being built by the major 
house developers today.  So many young people do not want to live in the traditional looking home. 
They are environmentally aware, they will work differently.  We want to provide housing solutions to 
encourage them to either remain in or bring new life to the area. 

We are already talking to many significant stakeholders but need to grow our local support.  If you be-
lieve we should all have a say, please support us.  Go to www.HDCIC.co.uk, click on ‘Support Us’ and 
sign up. That is all you have to do.  However, if you have comments or want to get more actively in-
volved you can state this in the comments section underneath.  We welcome all.  
Yes, our Vision is grand.  Yes, our ambitions our great. No one achieved great things by aiming low. 

Please support us today!  Thank you 

 

http://www.HDCIC.co.uk









